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Key Information in preparation of students returning to college in September  
 
 

• Key Stage 4 will return to college on Wednesday 2nd September 2020  

• Key Stage 5 will return to college on Thursday 3rd September 2020  

• Students will be ‘Bubbled’ in Key Stages: -  
o Key Stage 4 = Year 10 and Year 11  
o Key Stage 5 = Year 12, 13 and K5  

• At the start of the day, students arriving by Taxi will disembark at 9.15am.  

• Those students who are dropped off or travel independently, will come in via 
the St Johns Ambulance gate at 9.30am. Please do not arrive any earlier.  

• On entry, students will have their temperature taken and are required to 
sanitize their hands. They will then wash their hands thoroughly before 
entering the classroom. The student’s day will be punctuated with washing 
routines.  

• Breaktime and Lunchtime will be staggered so as Key Stage 4 and Key Stage 5 
do not mix together.  

• We ask that all students bring in a packed lunch. Any students entitled to ‘Free 
School Meals’ will have access to that provision, with a ‘cold option’ on offer. 

• Classrooms and equipment shared by more than one group will be cleaned 
after each use.  

• Students will look after their own items as lockers will no longer be in use. All 
personal items must be kept to a minimum. (packed lunch, PE kit, coat)  

• Key Stage 4 students should wear School uniform with the exception of a tie.  

• At the end of the college day, those students who are collected by Taxi will 
start to board at 3.15pm  

• Students who travel independently or are collected, will leave at 3.30pm. 
Please do not arrive any earlier.   

 
 
           
 


